https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

	GRADE 7 - UNIT 3 - TEST	UI (COMMUNITY SERVICE)	
Mark the letter A, B, C or l	D on your answer sheet to indi	cate the word whose underlin	ed part differs from the
	on in each of the following que		1.7
1. A. loved	B. need <u>ed</u>	C. visited	D. excited
2. A. blanket	B. donate	C. calorie	D. allergy
			O,
Mark the letter A, B, C or D	on your answer sheet to indica	ate the word that differs from t	he other three in the position
of primary stress in each o	of the following questions.		
3. A. prepare	B. children	C. garden	D. homeless
4. A. mention	B. purpose		D. expect
Mark the letter A, B, C or l	D on your answer sheet to indi	cate the correct answer to each	of the following questions.
5. Last year, I to v	risit a children village in Yen Ba	i with my teachers and friends	
A. go	B. to go	C. goes	D. went
6. Did you join a	activity last March?		
A. cleaning	B. clean up	C. clean-up	D. cleaning up
	and have lots of fun w		
A. confidential	B. confidence	C. confident	D. confidence
	the plants in their		
A.water	B.clean	C.donate	D.pick up
	fish and healthy food,		
A. so	B. because	C. or	D. but
	ast night very interesting		
	B. saw / were	C. see / wore	D. saw / was
	to care for old people.		_
A. theater	B. museum	C. supermarket	D. nursing home
	derly people at a nursing home?	-B: "	
A. Ignore them and let ther	The state of the s		
	and help with daily tasks.		
	g aids to make them stronger.		
D. Tell them to live on their	r own without help.		
Dood the following super	an arm and an day only the latter.	A. B. C. on D. on worst on success	short to indicate the compet
	uncement and mark the letter of the numbered blanks from 1		sheet to indicate the correct
		5 to 16.	
Community Service Op	oportunity: our upcoming Com	munity Couries Dusquam this w	colland It's a great shapes
	e new friends, and develop use		
	llecting clothes for (16)		cleaning the park,
Time: 8:00 AM – 11:30 A		- ·	
Place: School gate (for g			
	e a difference! Sign up with you	ir class teacher by Friday	
13. A. join	B. develop	C. exchange	D. protect
14. A. help	B. to helping	C. helping	D. to help
15. A. consists	B. include	C. such	D. covers
16. A. donate	B. donating	C. donation	D. donates
10.71. donate	D. donathig	C. donation	D. donacs
Mark the letter A. B. C or I	D on your answer sheet to indi	cate the correct answer to que	stion 17
17.	on your anower sheet to man	care are correct anower to que.	
	the park with my school last m	onth.	
b. A: That sounds great! W			
	lanted trees, and painted bench	es.	
d. A: Have you ever done v	-		
A. d-a-c-b	B. d-a-b-c	C. a-c-d-b	D. c-a-b-d
	at can end the text (in Question		
A. Oh, it's really exhausting			
B. I don't want too	~		

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

D. hearing

C. Actually, it's so boring

D. Wow, that must have felt good.

Dood the following

Read the following pass	age and mark the letter A, b,	C of D on your answer snee	et to mulcate the correct option that		
best fits each numbered	blank from 19 to 24.				
Dear Mary,					
Today I will tell you abo					
The (19) work has become popular in Vietnam. Many people have done the volunteer work and I have too					
At my age, I can't dona	ate blood (20) I of	ten donate books, toys and	clothes to street children and (21)		
people. I oft	en do this work with my m	other. Last Sunday, I dona	ted books and clothes to a charity		
organization. I met the orphans there. They were so lovely. I played with them and they were so (22) Some					
people think that doing	volunteer work is (23)	but in my opinion, it he	elps me relax after school and I feel		
very happy to bring hap	piness to them.				
What do you think abou	t volunteer work? Look forwa	ard (24) from you.			
Best regards,					
Mai					
19. A. voluntary.	B. volunteer	C. volunteers	D. voluntarian		
20. A. so.	B. but	C. and	D. yet		
21. A. homeless.	B. mountainous	C. proud	D. elderly		
22. A. boring.	B. lovely	C. kind	D. happy		
23. A. waste time	B. waste of time	C. time waste	D. time of waste		

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

C. to hearing

25. Mr. Robert was a very good maths teacher

A. Mr. Robert taught maths very good.

24. A. hear.

B. Mr. Robert taught very good in maths.

C. Mr. Robert taught maths very well.

D. Mr. Robert teach maths very well.

26. It's good/ donate blood because you/ can save people's lives.

B. to hear

A. Donating blood is good because you can save people's lives.

B. Donating blood is bad because you can save lives.

C. It's good to donate blood because it can hurt people.

D. You can save blood because it's good to donate people's lives.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. Every year/ we/ collect/ old/ books/ clothes/ help/ poor/ children/ mountainous areas.

A. Every year we collect old books and clothes to help poor children in mountainous areas.

B. Every year collect we old books clothes help poor children mountainous areas.

C. We collect every year old books clothes to help children poor mountainous areas.

D. Every year we help poor children collect old books and clothes mountainous areas.

28. volunteer / in / community/ make / difference.

A. Volunteer in community make difference.

B. Volunteers in the community make a difference.

C. Community volunteer make difference in.

D. Make volunteer difference in community.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/



- A. Running is not encouraged here, so you should run as much as you can.
- B. Running is allowed in some specific places, but not here.
- C. Only children are allowed to run here; adults should walk.
- D. Running is not allowed in this area, so you need to walk instead of running.
- 30: What time do students need to arrive at school tomorrow?

TOMORROW'S TRIP

Bus leaves school: 8:50.

Please arrive no later than 8:40.

The school gates will open at approximately 8:30.

Thank you.

A. around 8:30

B. before 8:40

C. at 8:50

D. at 8:40

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

The benefits of voluntary work

Nowadays, volunteer work attracts a large number of attendants from different age groups because of its huge benefits. Firstly, voluntary work provides the adolescents many precious opportunities to develop social skills, foster independence and form the ability to deal with difficulties in different situations. Secondly, every member will be taught how to work in a team, the way to make conversation or the responsibility of finishing a task. The experience you gain will be valuable for your future, helping you tackle serious problems in later life. In addition, volunteer work can help US adapt to something new and make many new friends through regular activities of clubs or organizations. We can also have a chance to travel more and explore more interesting things we have not experienced before. In conclusion, it is very good to do voluntary work.

- 31. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. Voluntary work is only for young people.
- B. Voluntary work helps people develop skills and make friends.
- C. Voluntary work is difficult and boring.
- D. Voluntary work is only done in clubs.
- 32. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage?
- A. Voluntary work helps people develop social skills.
- B. Volunteers learn how to work in teams.
- C. Voluntary work is only for adults.
- D. Voluntary work can help people travel and explore.
- 33. Why does voluntary work attract people from different age groups?
- A. Because it is easy and doesn't require effort.
- B. Because it offers many benefits and opportunities.
- C. Because it is only for young people.
- D. Because it is done only once a year.
- 34. The word "adolescents" in the passage refers to_

A. Old people

B. Young people/teenagers

C. Children under 5 D. Adults over 30

35. The word "valuable" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to:

A. useless B. important C. cheap D. easy

36. According to the passage, what is one benefit of voluntary work?

- A. It helps you learn how to work alone.
- B. It helps you travel and meet new people.
- C. It teaches you to avoid difficulties.
- D. It stops you from making friends.

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

your answer sheet to indica Many school nowadays red	te the correct option that be quire their students to spen	st fits each of the number d an amount of time do	ing community service. Why? (37)			
Volunteering gives children a sense of responsibility because many people are depending on them for food, clothes, or shelter. Volunteer work can also help children learn important lessons about themselves and about life. For example, community work can make them realise (38) A volunteer work can even help children decide what they want to do when they grow up. Finally, (39) because they might feel happier when they can bring						
happiness to other people. S	o what are you waiting for?	(40)				
		people and see the values	in giving their time and talents, and			
donating their toys, clothes,		the children's mental heal				
C - Make a plan to start volu	n reduce stress and improve	the children's mental near	u.			
_	nd what they enjoy doing mo	et.				
37A	38 D	39B	40C			
3/A		HE END -	40C			
	- 11	IE END -				
	GRADE 7 – UNIT 3 - TEST	T 02 (COMMUNITY SERV	VICE)			
Mark the letter A R C or D			derlined part differs from the			
	n in each of the following q		definited part differs from the			
1. A. raised	B. amaz <u>ed</u>	C. pleas <u>ed</u>	D. finished			
2. A. t <u>u</u> tor	B. st <u>u</u> dent	C. university	D. disc <u>u</u> ss			
2. A. t <u>u</u> tor	b. st <u>u</u> dent	C. university	D. disc <u>u</u> ss			
Mark the letter A, B, C or D of primary stress in each of		cate the word that differs	from the other three in the position			
3. A. popular	B. hospital	C. connection	D. different			
	•					
4. A. bottle	B. playground	C. exchange	D. plastic			
Maded abuse A. P. Car D			4 - 6th - 6th - th			
			o each of the following questions.			
	the nursing home two days		D11 1			
	B. were helped	C. was help	D. helpped			
6. You should think of			D 11			
A. taking in	B. taking part in	C. participating	D. making			
· ·	me because I can hel	•	D			
A. at	B. for	C. with	D. to			
	ey to help people in					
A. necessity	B. necessary	C. needy	D. need			
9. If we volunteer, we can ga		nce and skills.	D : 1:1			
A. valuable	B. value	C. valuably	D. invalid			
10. They have decided to cle		it is full of r				
A. so	B. but	C. although	D. because			
	work this morning.					
A. didn't go	B. not won't	C. wasn't went	D. didn't went			
12. A: Do you help street chi		"				
A. No, I think they should he						
B. Yes, I give them support, food, and clothes.						
C. I ignore them because they are not my problem.						
D. I tell them to go away from the street.						
Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct						
option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.						
Community service is an (13) way for people, especially students, to give back to their community. (14)						
			ment, or donating clothes and food,			
students learn to (15) others and understand the needs of society. It also helps them develop useful skills like						
teamwork, communication, and problem-solving. Community service can (16) students feel proud and						

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

happy because they know they are making a difference. Most importantly, it teaches them the value of kindness, responsibility, and sharing. 13. A. importantly. B. important C. importance D. importances 14. A. By. B. Thanks to C. For D. About C. look after D. care for 15. A. pick up. B. clean up C. have 16<mark>. A. make</mark>. B. take D. get Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17 a. Tom: I'm joining a community clean-up on Saturday. We're cleaning the park near my house. b. Anna: Hey! What are you doing this weekend? c. Tom: Of course! We start at 8 a.m. Just bring gloves and a trash bag. d. Anna: That sounds great! I've never done that before. Can I join too? D. d-c-b-a A. b-a-c-d B. b-a-d-c C. d-c-a-b 18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most suitably. A. Ok. I want to help. It's important to keep our neighborhood clean. B. Oh no! That's too early C. No, I don't have gloves and a trash bag D. Yes, I'd love to Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24. It's not uncommon in America for a person to belong (19) _ some kind of volunteer group. __ one's time and services is very much a part of the American way of life. (20) _ activities are organized by churches and groups around the nation and even (22) _ government. The helping hand is extended to the poor, the homeless and (23) _ disabled. Some people work to teach youngsters how to read, others open up soup kitchens to feed the homeless. Volunteers also (24) __ the disabled by making reading tapes for the blind and working in orphanages to help children without parents. 19. A. to B. for C. on D. in C. Donates D. Donated 20. A. Donating B. Donate 21. A. charity B. charitable C. charitably D. charities D. collected 22. A. exchanged B. developed C. encouraged C. a 23. A. X D. the B. an 24. A. take care of B. take part in C. clean up D. pick up Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions. 25. Tutoring younger children sounds very exciting A. It's boring to tutor younger children. B. It's fun to watch younger children play. C. It's very exciting to tutor younger children. D. It's hard to take care of younger children. 26. Paula knew how to cook well when she was eleven A. Paula could cooking well when she was eleven. B. Paula could cooks well when she was eleven. C. Paula could cook well when she was eleven. D. Paula could cooked well when she was eleven. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions. 27. you/think/how/can/we/help/elderly? A. How think you we can help elderly? B. Do you think how we help can elderly? C. How can we you think help elderly? D. Do you think how we can help the elderly? 28. Our / volunteers / attracted / over / 1000 / the / campaign / over / all / world / last / year.

https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/

- A. Over the campaign our volunteers attracted all 1000 the world last year.
- B. Our campaign attracted over 1000 volunteers all over the world last year.
- C. Volunteers over our campaign 1000 attracted last year all the world.
- D. The world last year over 1000 campaign our volunteers attracted all.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What should you do according to the notice?

Please turn off your phone during the movie. This helps everyone enjoy the show.

- A. Keep your phone on
- C. Turn off your phone while the movie is playing.
- 30: What is the meaning of the sign below?
- B. Use your phone during the movieD. Leave your phone at home



- A. Overnight parking is not allowed, you have to pay extra.
- B. You have to leave before dark.
- C. Only employees are allowed to park here overnight.
- D. Overnight parking here is free, so you can leave your car there all night.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

Each country has many good people who take care of others. For example, some of students in the United States often spend many hours as volunteers in hospitals, orphanages or homes for the elderly. They read books to the people in these places, or they just visit them and play games with them or listen to their problems.

Other young volunteers go and work in the homes of people who are sick or old. They paint, clean up, or repair their houses, do the shopping. For boys who don't have fathers, there is an organization called Big Brothers. College students and other men take these boys to basketball games or on fishing trips and help them to get to know things those boys usually learn from their fathers.

Each city has a number of clubs where boys and girls can go and play games. Some of these clubs show movies or hold short trip to the mountains, the beaches, museums, or other places of interest. Most of these clubs use a lot of students as <u>volunteers</u> because they are young enough to understand the problems of younger boys and girls.

- 31. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. Young people in the U.S. enjoy watching movies with friends.
- B. Many students in the U.S. do volunteer work to help others.
- C. College students often visit museums and beaches.
- D. Boys and girls in the U.S. only play games at home.
- 32. What do volunteers usually do to help those who are sick or old in their homes?
- A. They do the shopping, and repair or clean up their house.
- B. They tell them stories and sing dance for them.
- C. They cool, sew, and wash their clothes.
- D. They take them to basketball games.
- 33. The word "volunteer" in the passage means:
- A. A person who works without being paid.
- B. A person who plays games.
- C. A person who teaches in school.
- D. A person who drives a bus.
- 34. Which activities are NOT available for the students at the clubs?

ANH NGỮ GREEN (0934844080)		https://www.facebook.com/anh.ngu.green.2025/				
	B. learning photography	C. going to interest places	D. watching films			
35. Why do they use m	any students as volunteers? - B	Because				
A. they can understand the problems of younger boys and girls.						
B. they have a lot of free	e time.					
C. they know how to do	o the work.					
D. they are good at play	ying games and learning new tl	hings.				
36. Where don't studen	ts often do volunteer work?					
A. hospitals	B. orphanages C. clubs	D. homes for the elderly				
Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.						
(37) . The mo	ost important benefit is that we	have opportunities to help other	people who are in need. We			
(37) The most important benefit is that we have opportunities to help other people who are in need. We improve someone's life, we make our community better, and we get to see the direct effect of our work. When we work						
for community service, we can gain hands-on experience. We can learn a lot of skills while performing the services (38) Moreover, we can learn about different careers. For example, if we spend time helping sick people in						
hospitals, we can learn about the work of a nurse or a doctor. Doing community service has personal benefits as well.						
It often makes us more organised, responsible, and skilful. (39) Community service is often done in groups, (40) We may become friends with the people we are helping.						
(10)	, become menus was the peop	ie we are neight.				
A - such as customer service skills, teaching skills and medical skills.						
B - There are many benefits of participating in community service.						
C - so it is easy to make friends with the people we are working with						
D - Besides, it also helps us to make friends.						
37 B	38 A	39D	40C			